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I’m one of the many people your NHS Trust covers. I rely on you to access my healthcare – but I’m concerned that blind and partially sighted people may not be able to access their healthcare as easily as I can.
I’m sure I don’t need to tell you that over half a decade ago NHS England introduced the to ensure all health information is provided in the most accessible format for each patient (e.g. in braille, large print, audio, email). But implementation is, at best, mixed.
Most blind and partially sighted people still regularly fail to have their communication support needs met. Many NHS Trusts lack policies to ensure AIS compliance. And many NHS staff remain unaware of the AIS or its purpose.
Recently, University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust (UHBW) and Sight Loss Councils (SLC) launched two new films with the goal of improving health information for blind and partially sighted people right across the country.
The health trust is on a journey to improve how the Accessible Information Standard (AIS) is implemented and is working with the SLC to ensure the views of patients are central in this. 
Make AIS work shares the experiences and stories of people who are blind and partially sighted in getting health information in an accessible format. It highlights the growing work at UHBW in implementing AIS and provides practical examples other NHS Trusts and health organisations can make that will benefit patients.
The second film - A strategic perspective on the Accessible Information Standard features Professor Deirdre Fowler, Chief Nurse and Midwife at UHBW.  She outlines why equality of access is so important to the trust and how the AIS is being implemented at the trust.
To help raise awareness and understanding of the AIS, Thomas Pocklington Trust – which supports Sight Loss Councils – has created a ‘professionals hub’. This aims to help health and social care professionals comply with the AIS and was written by blind and partially sighted people - informed by their lived experiences. 
It offers tips on how staff can apply the AIS and shows the simple adjustments that can support implementation of the AIS. And it shares how to best support patients with visual impairment.
I hope these resources will help enable your staff to deal with accessibility needs in line with the AIS. 
Accessible health information is vital for blind and partially sighted people. Without it, many risk missing appointments, not understanding their treatment or even taking the wrong medication.
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